

ST. PHILIP LUTHERAN CHURCH

6200 N. Kings Hwy., Myrtle Beach, SC 29572 Office: 843-449-5345 Fax: 843-449-4598 Email address: saintphilip29572@aol.com www.stphiliplutheranchurchmb.com



NEWSLETTER for March 2023



FORWARD Together

St. Philip Lutheran, Myrtle Beach, SC

St. Philip Lutheran Church

Our Staff:

Pastor: The Rev. Jason M. Lee Email: prilee@aol.com

Director of Music & Christian Education:
Arthur Ghere

Email: arthurghere@hotmail.com
Parish Administrator: Linda Hendricks
Email: saintphilip29572@aol.com

Sexton: Doretha Duncan
Nursery Assistant: Roz Hanlon
reschool Director: Jenn Loeswic

Preschool Director: Jenn Loeswick Email: jennloeswick@gmail.com

Preschool Teachers:
Kerri Smith, 2s
Kimberly Davis, 2s
Jennifer Deitzer, 3s
Kime Slaughter, 4s
Rachel Ryan, Teachers Aid
Betsy Gaynor, Substitute Teacher

Worship Times:

In-Person Worship Schedule: Sundays, 8:30 and 10:30 a.m. LIVE-stream Worship: Sundays, 10:30 a.m. on Facebook

Contact Information:

Church Office: 843-449-5345
Hours: Monday thru Thursday, 8:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.
Church Email: saintphilip29572@aol.com
Church Website: stphiliplutheranchurchmb.com
"Like" us on Facebook

St. Philip Preschool:

Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday
*Before Care, 8:00 a.m. Lunch Bunch,12:00 - 2:00 p.m.
Phone: 843-449-4322
Email:stphilippreschoolmb@gmail.com

"Like" us on Facebook!

Our Church Council:

Dave Witmer, President; Susan McClelland, Vice-President; Lauren Zuschlag, Secretary; Linda Albert, Treasurer; Jackie Orcutt, Jim Seidel, Glenn Stef, Ronda Anderson, and Shauna Shea.



Welcome to St. Philip Lutheran Church!

OUR MISSON

St. Philip exists to welcome all people into its fellowship; to teach all people the good news of Jesus Christ; to encourage all people to remain faithful disciples; to serve all people following the example of our Lord Jesus Christ.



• 6200 N. Kings Highway Myrtle Beach, SC 29572

(843) 449-5345

www.stphiliplutheranchurchmb.com

February 17, 2023

Dear St. Philip Church Family:

Forward Together is a theme you will hear a lot about over the coming six Sundays. You will learn more about our projects and how they support our call to provide excellent worship and a joy-filled welcome that keeps God's people coming back to grow in faith and community each Sunday here at St. Philip.

Our Forward Together Capital Campaign is the result of years of listening and planning as a congregation. At our core, we are passionate about both worship and welcome. In an effort to move Forward Together, the following projects will be implemented through this capital campaign effort.

- Parking Lot: Our current sandy parking lot is a barrier to welcome. Through this effort, we will maintain a fun and safe playground while adding 44 new spaces and making the surface stable to walk on.
- New Organ: Worship is central to our life together as God's gathered community. Our organ is the foundation from which other gifts of music are offered. Replacing the organ will strengthen the foundation of our ongoing worship and open new opportunities for other gatherings and festivals that welcome new worshippers.
- Sanctuary Renovations: This will be used as seed money toward future total costs. Our Sanctuary Renovation Team has been working with professionals to determine a final recommendation to be taken to the congregation for approval to help worship remain central to our life together as God's people.

In the meantime, please mark your calendar for Sunday, March 26 following either our 8:30 or 10:30 service to attend our *Forward Together* All Congregation Event where you will hear all the details and have time to ask any questions that you may have.

Additionally, please note that on Sunday, February 26 a Generosity Story Book will be delivered to your home by our Inspiration Visitors. Please welcome our faithful volunteers for these short front porch visits.

Please pray for this effort. This is an opportunity to move *Forward Together* with our worship and welcome. The greatest blessing will come in the fact that it is a project we accomplish together.

In Christ's Peace,

Rev. Jason M. Lee

Campaign Co-Chair

Campaign Co-Chair

St. Philip Lutheran Church

		1		Restricted	Combined
Time Period: Month ended January 31, 2023	Church	Preschool	Benevolence	Income	Total
General Fund Offerings, (Regular, Tithe.ly, On-line)	24,899.70				24,900
Qualified Charitable Distributions given for General Fund	12,600.00				12,600
Other Receipts	150.00	14,945	820	104	16,019
Total Church Operating Income, Preschool, Benevolence, Etc.	37,649.70	14,945	820	104	53,415
Expenses & Disbursements (Actual)	26,281.48	8,360	-	41	34,641
Net Operating Income or (Loss) and Other Balances	11,368.22	6,585	820	62	18,773

^{*}Average Sunday Offerings per Sunday, Jan 2023 (5 Sundays) (This weekly average includes Offerings & QCD gifts.)

7,500.00

Average Sunday Offerings per Sunday in 2022 (52 Sundays)

5,525.00

Respectfully submitted, Linda Albert, Treasurer

Non-Budget Income and Expenses

Equity	Benevolence Funds	1/1/2023	Income	Expenses	1/31/2023
3080-20	Benevolence ALL		325.00		325.00
3080-21	Helping Hands		170.00		170.00
3080-22	Help 4 Kids		10.00		10.00
3080-23	Lutheran World Relief		10.00		10.00
3080-24	Boys & Girls Club		10.00		10.00
3080-25	Homeless Ministries	377.57	275.00		652.57
3080-26	Christmas in July				1
3080-27	Noisy Offering				-
3080-28	Benevolences - Other		20.00		20.00
3080-29	Benevolences - Blessing Box	294.91			294.91
-	Totals	672.48	820.00		1,492.48

Other Temporary Restricted Funds

Equity	Other Temporary Restricted Funds	1/1/2023 Equity	Receipts in January	Spent	1/31/2023 Equity
3070-01	Designated Gifts - Other	121.34	29.55		150.89
3070-02	Designated - Other				- <u>-</u>
3070-03	Pastor's Discretionary Fund	584.19		41.27	542.92
3070-04	Music Gift	1,373.37			1,373.37
3070-05	Landscaping Donations	111.88		"	111.88
3070-06	Parking Lot Fund	5,000.00		· ·	5,000.00
3070-07	Organ Fund	241.00			241.00
3070-08	Fellowship Fund Equity	884.96			884.96
3070-10	WELCA - Income	721.64	74.00		795.64
3070-25	Staff Gifts	100.00		- · ·	100.00
3070-41	Children's Fund	167.00			167.00
	Totals	9,305.38	103.55	41.27	9,367.66

^{*}Average offerings do not include Benevolence.

REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHURCH COUNCIL

February 14, 2023 Meeting Minutes

The Regular Meeting of the St. Philip Lutheran Church Council was held on Tuesday, February 14, 2023, via combination in-person and Zoom meeting.

Call to Order- Council Meeting

The Meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by Council Vice President, Susan McClelland. A quorum was present to conduct business.

Opening Devotions: Pastor read the Transfiguration Sunday lesson and council discussed its relevance to us as individuals and the church at large.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Glenn Stef and seconded by Ronda Anderson to approve the Council Minutes dated January 2023. Motion passed unanimously.

Finance Reports: The Financial Reports were presented by Linda Albert for information purposes only and were accepted as presented.

Committee Reports: Fellowship Committee Minutes dated February 6, 2023

Staff Reports:

- Pastors Report: submitted by Pastor Jason. Discussion was had surrounding worship procedures.
- Worship and Education report submitted by Arthur Ghere.
- Preschool Report submitted by Jenn Loeswick.

Ratify Email Votes from the Month: None

Items for Discussion/Approval:

- New Computers: a motion was made by Jim Seidel and seconded by Jackie Orcutt that two new computers are purchased for Arthur and Jenn, using funding from the memorial fund.
- Financial Manager Job Description: a motion was made by Lauren Zuschlag and seconded by Jim Seidel that the proposed job description for a Financial Manager is accepted and the finance committee shall proceed with the search and hiring process.
- Capital Campaign Updates: Pastor Jason provided a general update on the capital campaign.

Leadership Development: Council discussed an article titled "Attracting, Not Extracting, Volunteers" and its application to our congregation's capital campaign.

Dismissal: There being no further business to discuss, motion was made by Glenn Stef and seconded by Jim Seidel to adjourn meeting at 7:27 p.m. Motion passed unanimously.

Lord's Prayer

The next Regular Meeting of the Council is scheduled for Tuesday, March 14, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Lauren Zuschlag, Council Secretary

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
MA	RCH 2	123	1 Lenten supper & worship 545pm in the Fellowship Hall Choir rehearsal 7pm; no bell rehearsals	2 Esther Circle 10am NA 8pm	3 Cub Scout setup in the Fellowship Hall NA 8pm	4 Cub Scout event in the Fellowship Hall 830-200 NA 8pm
5 Worship 830 & 1030am; kids choir 935am; adult choir 10am; kids Sunday school 10am New members class 935am NA 6pm	6 Fellowship Committee 1030am	7 Cub Scouts 6pm	8 St. Philip Lenten supper & worship 545pm in the Fellowship Hall Choir rehearsal 7pm; no bell rehearsals	9 NA 8pm	10 NA 8pm	11 Men's breakfast 830am NA 8pm Change
12 Worship 830 & 1030am; kids choir 935am; adult choir 10am; kids Sunday school 10am Sons of Norway 1-4pm NA 6pm	13 Ruth Circle 630pm	14 Church Council 6pm	15 Lenten Organ Music 1st Methodist Church in Conway,12pm St. Philip Lenten supper & worship 545pm in the Fellowship Hall Choir rehearsal 7pm; no bell rehearsals	16 NA 8pm	17 Happy St. Patrick's Day NA 8pm	18 NA 8pm
19 Worship 830 & 1030am; kids choir 935am; adult choir 10am; kids Sunday school 10am New members class 935am NA 6pm	20 Lunch Bunch at Calli Baker's 1230pm Mission & Outreach committee 530pm	21 Cub Scouts 6pm	22 St. Philip Lenten supper & worship 545pm in the Fellowship Hall Choir rehearsal 7pm; no bell rehearsals	23 Life Line Health Screening in the Fellowship Hall 8am-6pm by appointment only NA 8pm	24 Youth movie night in the Fellowship Hall 6-8pm NA 8pm	25 Feed the Homeless today NA 8pm
26 Worship 830 & 1030am; Capital Campaign details, Q&A, and brunch Welcome new members today NA 6pm	27	28	29 St. Philip Lenten supper & worship 545pm in the Fellowship Hall Choir rehearsal 7pm; no bell rehearsals	30 NA 8pm	31 NA 8pm	

March Worship Schedule

+++++++

Daylight Savings Time begins, March 11

Move your clocks ahead one hour before bedtime Saturday night.



ASSISTING MINISTERS

3/5 (8:30) James McIlrath; (10:30) John Iredell

3/12 (8:30) Linda Albert; (10:30) Dana Lee

3/19 (8:30 and 10:30) Joe Baxter

3/26 (8:30) John Iredell; (10:30) Dana Lee

LECTORS

3/5 (8:30) Shanna Cisson; (10:30) Barb Poloni

3/12 (8:30) Martha Sosebee; (10:30) Wendy Seidel

3/19 (8:30) Bob Taggart; (10:30) Regine Perez

3/26 (8:30) Terry Harter; (10:30) Linda Albert

Children's Sunday school, preschool - 1st Grade, 10:00 a.m.

3/5 Daniel Barth

3/12 Beth Fife

3/19 Sarah Prinzi

3/26 Redding Farlow Soderberg

Children's Sunday school, 2nd Grade and higher, 10:00 a.m.

Teachers: Shauna Shea and Dana Lee

Children's Church leader during the 10:30 service

3/5 Beth Fife

3/12, 19, 26 Roz Hanlon

USHERS

3/5 (8:30) Linda Baist; (10:30) Don Letourneau

3/12 (8:30) Linda Prochaska; (10:30) Dave Ramsey

3/19 (8:30) Shanna Cisson; (10:30) Jack Ledford

3/26 (8:30) Teddy Janosick; (10:30) Steve Wiker

ACOLYTE - 10:30 service

3/5 Silas Barth

3/12 Hudson Barth

3/19 Madilyn Church

3/26 Ray Shea

CRUCIFER - 10:30 service

3/5 Lexi Church

3/12 James Barth

3/19 Gabby Collins

3/26 Hampton Soderberg

CAMERA OPERATOR - 10:30 service

3/5 Lauren Zuschlag

3/12 John Iredell

3/19 Dave Ramsey

3/26 Joe Baxter

TELLERS

3/5 Elsie Angus and Carol Washington

3/12 Marty & Barb Poloni

3/19 Odella Madeja and Dianne Siee

3/26 Marty & Barb Poloni

ALTAR GUILD - *Saturday dates listed

3/4 Audrey McVean and Dianne Siee

3/11 Gail Kane and Linda Prochaska

3/18 Elsie Angus and Marianne Tetreault

3/25 Shanna Cisson and Kathy Buckley

Looking ahead...

New Members Classes, Sundays, March 5 & 19, 9:35 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall

*We will welcome new members on Sunday, March 26, during both services

Lenten Suppers & Worship, Wednesdays, March 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 - 5:45 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall

Palm Sunday, *April 2 - services at 8:30, 9:45, and 11:00 a.m.*

Maundy Thursday, April 6 - service at 6:30 p.m.

Good Friday, April 7 - service 6:30 p.m.

Easter Sunday, April 9 - services at 8:30, 9:45, and 11:00 a.m.

*Breakfast will be served on Easter Sunday in the Fellowship Hall from 7:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Enjoy pancakes, sausage, fruits, and beverages before or after the service you attend!

Director of Music & Christian Education - Arthur Ghere

Lent, Palm Sunday, and Easter Sunday are coming fast and the choirs are looking forward to presenting music to lead us in worship. If you are interested in joining the Chancel Choir or Handbell Choir, now is the time! Please contact me at church or speak to me after worship and we will get you in. We always have room for at least one more!

On Sunday March 5, we will be giving Bibles to the students in our 2nd & Higher Sunday School Class. They will use these Bibles in their new Sunday School Class and also in their personal faith journey. This is an exciting time for our church watch these young disciples grow in their faith. If you are interested in contributing a Bible, please let Arthur know.

We are starting a **NEW Sunday School program** offering two classes – a Preschool to 1st grade class, and a 2nd grade and higher class, beginning at 10:00 a.m. after the Children's Choir time on Sunday mornings starting March 5. The age/grade appropriate curriculum has been ordered and it will be easy to follow as you teach through the curriculum. The curriculum is meant for a full-length Sunday School class, but we will only be able to offer 25 minutes of it for now. After we get volunteers, we will have a meeting of everyone together to go through a sample lesson and answer any questions. If you have any questions about the new classes, the Sunday School curriculum, or anything else, please give Arthur Ghere a call, 985-859-5452, or email, arthurghere@hotmail.com.

Youth movie night will be Friday, March 24, from 6:00-8:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. This will be for kids 2nd grade and higher. We will enjoy snacks, a movie, and games. Please RSVP to Mr. Arthur, arthurghere@hotmail.com.

Mark your calendars for **Vacation Bible School** 2023! It will be Sunday, June 18 – Thursday, June 22. More info to come!

New Banners

We are grateful that we have a growing acolyte program, involving many of our young people in worship. In addition to acolytes and crucifers, we have also had some serve as banner bearers. Thanks to our Memorial Fund, we purchased brand new banners for each season of the church year. These will add color to our procession, increase festivity in our worship, and involve more ways for our youth to serve.





On February 19, we welcomed the youth choir, youth handbells, and liturgical dancers from Kirk of Kildare Presbyterian Church in Carey, NC. They shared their talents during both worship services. Following worship, we invited everyone to meet and greet them during lunch in the Fellowship Hall.



Preschool News - Jenn Loeswick, Preschool Director

We are excited for the first signs of spring which means we can start planting our preschool garden! The first week of March, we will be celebrating Dr Seuss' birthday with a week of silly dress-ups - favorite hat, favorite team, wear your wackiest, favorite color, and PJs all day! We will have our *Gold for the Leprechauns* coin drive and the class that wins gets a special treat on St Patrick's Day. The total from the coins will be used to purchase a couple new books for each class.

And we will look forward to our early Easter celebration with an egg hunt and party at the end of the month before we enjoy a little spring break.

















St. Philip Faith Stories

"Contagious Welcome" - Angie Morris

Angie Morris has always struggled to find a church that would accept her as a gay woman. As a young teenager, while attending the Catholic Church, she began to question her sexuality. After a challenging experience, Angie decided to leave the Catholic Church as a senior in high school.

After many years, Angie realized that she missed her faith. She began attending a non-denominational church, and it felt good to be back in church and spiritually filled again.

Then Angie moved to Myrtle Beach to be close to her daughter, Jessica, and her baby granddaughter, Morgan. "I struggled to find a church again," Angie said. "Then I saw the pride flag that Pastor Jason hung in his window at church. It was the first welcoming sign I had seen since moving to Myrtle Beach."

Angie began attending services at St. Philip and felt a genuine welcome that moved her to join the church. She wanted Morgan to have a life grounded in faith, so she began bringing her to church. Then, Jessica started attending as well. Angie loves watching Morgan, and now her second granddaughter, Bailey, participate weekly in the Children's Message. "It feels like Pastor Jason is talking directly to me with his sermon," Angie said.

"Pastor Jason's sermons and the music program with choirs, bells, and violins make for an exciting service every week," she shared. As an active member of St Philip, Angie serves as an assisting minister, participates in the annual Chili Cook-Off, and assists with Vacation Bible School. St. Philip welcomed Angie so openly that she felt able to invite her family to attend with her, and there are now four generations of her family attending St. Philip.

The genuine love and welcome of Christ are contagious. Thank you, St. Philip, for being a place of contagious welcome.

Happy Anniversary!

Joseph & Odella Madeja, March 9

Happy Birthday!

3/4 Rita Lewis

3/5 Marjorie Allen

3/7 Marty Poloni

3/9 Hampton Soderberg

3/10 Lee Eymold, Judy Ombrello

3/15 Earl Brandt, Shauna Shea

3/22 Richard Field

3/25 Jean Read

3/26 Riley Hayward

3/31 Jim Lafferty



Property Update - Dave Ramsey

Pastor Jason and myself met with a representative from the Myrtle Beach City staff to discuss the application process for an encroachment permit to allow parking adjacent to 63rd Avenue along the dirt parking lot road frontage. More information will follow as it becomes available.

++++++++++++++

Fellowship Committee - Inara Keelin, Committee Chair

We hosted a meal for the visiting Youth from Kirk of Kildare Presbyterian Church from Carey, NC, on February 19. We had around 80+ people in attendance for lunch. A few pictures are posted below.

Our next Fellowship Committee meeting will be Monday March 6, at 10:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall. If you are interested in helping serve our church family throughout the year, please come join us.

Gather 'Round the Table on Lenten Wednesdays

Our church has grown, there many new faces, and we don't know much - or anything! - about many who are part of our faith family. Our "Gathered 'Round the Table" Lenten Wednesday meal, fellowship, and worship is a great way to meet new people and grow stronger in faith and relationship.

The meal will be provided (soup, salad, bread, and dessert). All you will need to bring is yourself. Each Wednesday in March, we will worship, reflect on scripture, and share our stories over a meal. This will be held in our Fellowship Hall at 5:45 p.m. We hope you will join us!







Mission and Outreach Committee

Thanks to Linda Prochaska and Philip & Robin Wolfe for helping with Mobile Meals deliveries in February.



Thanks to all who supported Souper Bowl of Caring in February - \$2,272.85 was raised. The anonymous donor match will add greatly to the cause! We delivered 435.6 pounds of food (1,121 items). Thanks to John & Elsie Angus and Don Letourneau for loading the food and delivering it to Helping Hand of Myrtle Beach. Congrats to the Kansas City Chiefs as winners of 57th Super Bowl (though the Eagles had the largest money pot).







Following are the highlights from our February meeting:

1. Lutheran Services Carolina - Circle of Welcome

Don reported that Rachel Fulmer will be speaking to the congregation on March 12 at the 10:30 service.

2. Boys and Girls Club

Gail reported that she spoke with Dana, the Outreach Coordinator at the Boys and Girls Club (located at 1000 Dunbar Street in Myrtle Beach) regarding St. Philip members volunteering at the Club. Dana advised that at this time they are in need of tutors. Tutors would assist 1st - 3rd grade children during the 3-4 p.m. homework hour daily. Tutoring is one-on-one to help with reading and other homework. It is requested that volunteers commit to the same day weekly to develop a relationship with the child. If interested, volunteers can start the process by going by the facility to complete a volunteer application or by go online at bgclubgs.org (make sure you select the Dunbar Street location), from the drop down menu, select Get Involved; under the Volunteer section, then select Learn More to complete the application online. It does involve a background check because volunteers will be working with children.

3. Blessing Box

Shanna reported that supplies are needed for the blessing box. She purchased several pre-packed Christmas boxes on sale from a local grocery store but additional supplies are needed.

4. Helping Hand of Myrtle Beach

Barb reported that to date the offering collected for Souper Bowl of Caring is \$2,272.85 which does not include the promised match from an anonymous giver. Don and Jack Ledford will deliver the food collected next week.

5. Easter Brunch

Don reported that all is in place for brunch to be served on Easter Sunday prior to and following each service. Menu will include pancakes, sausage and bacon. Please plan to join us for a delicious meal and fellowship.

6. Lutheran World Relief

Don led discussion on disaster funds needed for Turkey due to the recent earthquake. It was discussed that the portion of our benevolence funds collected for Lutheran World Relief for April and May to be directed to this need. We also discussed sending \$500 of our budgeted Outreach funds for this need.

7. St. Philip Polo Shirts

Shanna and Teddy discussed placing a second order for polo shirts starting April 2, 2023. Sign up sheets will be posted. The next Outreach Meeting will be held on Monday March 20, 2023 at 5:30 p.m.

Lunch Bunch will gather for lunch on Monday, March 20, at Cali Baker's Firehouse Bar & Grill, 910 Lake Arrowhead Road (across from the Kroger shopping center) beginning at 12:30 p.m. Reservations have been made for 26 people. Each restaurant we visit have different accommodations, so flexibility is a must. Please sign-up on the sheet provided on the information table, or contact the Church Office to have your name added to the list.

PRAYER REQUESTS:

Prayers for those in the hospital and for all front-line workers in the medical field; for all First Responders and all Police Officers. For all victims of war and violence in our nation; for those who endure the effects of disasters throughout the world; for all missionaries near and far. For our Community and Nation; for our President, our Vice-president, our government, and our local and state officials; and for all our United States service men and women.

Prayers for church members and regular attendees: Dan Sehnke, Hank Moody, Bob Taggart, Jim Seidel, Skip Barth, Todd Dohner, Carol Renne, Barbara Miller, Chris Burton, Patsy Moose, Hans Duerr, Karen McIlrath, Marty Poloni, Don Williams, Barbara Stemler, Maxine Robinson.

Prayers for loved ones/friends of members and regular attendees:

AJ & Regine Perez - Hannah Tobias (granddaughter)

Albert Boezomhto - Nancy and Alen (children)

April Dean - Jerry Frantiero

Audrey McVean - Lora Dugard (mother)

Daniel & Samantha Barth & family - Zoe (12 yr. old undergoing cancer treatments)

Barbara Miller - Janice Rindfleisch (Aunt with pulmonary fibrosis)

Beth Fife - Robin Reynolds

Bob & Betti Taggart - Helen G., Marie P., Dan B., Pat H., Alicia O., Deigo & Miranda T.

Carol Washington - Judy & Calvin Rauch

Dave & Lottie Witmer - Donna Cassaba, Donald Krsacok. Jim Huebert

Dave & Sharon Ramsey - Joan Hughes, Vivian Ramsey-Boswell

Diane Bowker - Tom Bowker (brother)

Don & Bonnie Letourneau - Darrell Richards (brain cancer)

Elaine Lucatuorto - Bob and Debbie Hille

Ellen Yates - Linnea Lotts

Frank & April Troglauer - Heather Williams, the Millers', Hope Hale

Gail Kane - Mike Lynn, Sherry Lynn

Gary & Lucille Moore - Candy (twin sister)

Hank & Pat Moody - Pr. Pam Cook

Henry & Rita Lewis - Garry Ross, Francine Nelson

James & Joyce DeNoon - Curtis Salyer, Victoria Molter, Tyler Edmond

James McIlrath - Donald McIlrath, Romaine McIlrath

Jeff & Cynthia Church - Henry Church, Deanna & Ed Schwartz

Jessica Lowe - Greg Lowe, Leon Sturkey

Jim & Connie Lafferty - John Ford, Mike & Janet Schriver

Joan DiLorenzo - Walt Boyer (son), Betty Gardner and Carol Renne (sisters)

Joe Baxter - Paula, Grace Nappi, Chuck H., Richard G., Wayne Massi, Earl W., Oleksii K.

Jonah Lee - Mallory and Camden Wiker

Ken & Joyce Bailey - Our kids and their families

Kip & Ronda Anderson - Sarah Shrader, Earl Springer, Debbie Konecheck, Becky Lohr, Allan Billman, Chet Helms,

Buddy Dinterman, Rae Jean Dinterman, Terry Gearhart

Lauren Zuschlag - Linda Oman (mother)

Lee Eymold - Joan Snow (sister); John Eymold (Lee's brother)

Linda Dohanish – Robert Schwarz, Sr. (father)

Marianne Tetreault - Kenny Muller

Marilyn Brugler - Sherry Jones

Marjorie Allen - Cristina Gomez

Martha Sosebee - Miles Bland (brain tumor), Tom Cook (hip replacement)

Marty & Barb Poloni - Rob & Deb McC., Kris K., Marty H., Larson family

Mike & Diane Ballard - Robert Lockhart (Diane's father)

Patsy Moose - Ginger Williams, Vickie Gordon (cancer)

Robin & Rick Heuer - Family, Mary, Jessica, Ann, Marshall

Teddy Janosick - George Lohr

Tom & Roz Hanlon - Pat Y. (cancer), Jennifer P. (hip surgery), Todd family, John I., Beauchamp family

Tom Rodriguez & Pat Wilson - Michelle

Skip Barth - Mother Superior Stella, Ann Schley

Susan & Kinter McClelland - Claire Stratton, Linda Miller

Walter Wright, Jr - Carmel Wright





St. Philip Lutheran Church 6200 N. Kings Hwy Myrtle Beach, SC 29572

Address Service Requested